
 

 

 

 

July 11, 2018 
 

 

 

Robbie Makinen 

President and CEO 

Kansas City Area Transportation Authority 

1350 E 17th Street  

Kansas City, MO 64108 

 

RE: Letter of Support for BUILD Grant Application  

 

Dear Mr. Makinen: 

 

As the U.S. Department of Transportation considers applications for BUILD Discretionary Grants, the Mid‐America 

Regional Council wishes to convey its support for the KC-CORE application submitted by the Kansas City Area 

Transportation Authority in partnership with the city of Kansas City, Missouri, the Kansas City Streetcar Authority and the Port 

Authority of Kansas City, Missouri.  MARC serves as the council of governments and metropolitan planning organization 

for Greater Kansas City. 

 
KC-CORE (Connecting Our Riverfront to Everyone), is an innovative multi-modal project to reconnect Kansas City’s 

historic Berkley Riverfront to the heart of downtown Kansas City.  The project includes a northern extension of the 

highly successful KC Streetcar system in addition to new dedicated pedestrian and bicycle facilities.  This three-quarter-

mile project is a natural extension of the KC Streetcar starter line, and will advance integrated commuter options – 

including recreation, bike, pedestrian, and parking for the RideKC regional system. Moreover, this project will bridge 

existing railroad barriers and connect over 50 acres of development-ready ground to downtown KC – further expediting 

the rate and value of economic development.  

 

This project is fully consistent with Transportation Outlook 2040, the region’s long‐range transportation plan and is a 

priority of the Smart Moves regional transit vision and, as such, demonstrates the support of the entire Kansas City region for 

this important investment. 

 
The Mid‐America Regional Council supports funding this BUILD application; and we look forward to working with you 

to make this important project a reality. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
David A. Warm 

Executive Director 


